
FIRST DAY ! 
Weekly News and Opportunities at 

The First Presbyterian Church of Howard County 
November 15, 2020 

TODAY 

Today, during the coronavirus pandemic, we are livestreaming worship at  
10:30 a.m. so stay home and stay healthy and join us online. Share the Peace, 
Spread the Word, not the virus. 

WORSHIP – LIVESTREAM. Here’s a few ideas about how to make it more 
meaningful. Gather some items for a home worship space. Include a candle and 
matchstick so you can light the candle in your home when Pastor Sue lights the 
candle in the Sanctuary. The current Liturgical Color is GREEN. But it’s AUTUMN, 
and you could use fall colors! A copy of the bulletin is a good idea – either a hard 
copy that you print or a soft copy on another device – so you can refer to it and 
join in the liturgy while you watch. Mark the text beforehand in a Bible, so you can 
follow the reading (the text will also be printed in the online bulletin.)  
Other ideas? Take a photo of your home worship space and send it to 
sharris@firstpreshc.org. 

WORSHIP VOLUNTEERS:  Thanks to the Livestream Worship Team.  
Song leaders:  Bruce and Dede  

FLOWERS THIS WEEK are given to the Glory of God by Suzanne in honor of Anne, 
Mother, grandmother, and great grandmother to the her family, on the occasion 
of her 93rd birthday and with prayers for her peace as she suffers with Alzheimer’s 
in Hartselle, Alabama; and by Amy and Pat in celebration of Feed Howard County 
and the work they have done for the community. 

REMEMBRANCE CANDLE – We light a candle every week during the Covid-19 crisis 
to remember those who have died from this virus.  

CIRCLES OF CARE 
TODAY Sunday, November 15 at 4:00 p.m. - first small group ZOOM meeting 
In these days of missing each other’s presence we are pleased with the responses 
to join a small group to connect with one another. Questions? Email 
fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org  

HOME ADVENT KIT FOR ALL AGES 
Pick up your kit at the church on Sunday, November 15 from Noon until 2:00 pm. If 
November 15th doesn’t work for you, please contact Virginia to make other 
arrangements. 

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING OFFERING 
NEXT Sunday, November 22, 2020 
Normally collected in April, the Mission Team has rescheduled the One Great Hour 
of Sharing Offering because of the pandemic. The three programs supported by 
One Great Hour of Sharing are:  Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, Presbyterian 
Hunger Program, Self-Development of People. Click here to learn more about The 
One Great Hour of Sharing. Please send your contribution in with your regular 
offering and clearly mark it for OGHS or go to the church’s website and click on the 
PayPal button, please indicate it is for OGHS.  
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GUIDE TO PRAYER FOR THE WEEK OF NOVEMBER 15, 2020 

Please pray for:  Mispa, Justin, Burta, Dave, Dylan, Mil, Rose, Betty, Patti, Doris, 
Mike, Shirley, Shirley, Beth; for everyone living in Charlestown, Millers Grant, 
Riderwood and Vantage House; those in our congregation who have tested 
positive for Covid-19; healthcare workers and essential employees working during 
Covid-19 pandemic; those in the congregations of the Union Maya Boca Costa 
Presbyterio in Guatemala who have tested positive for Covid-19.  

Members and friends who are staying home during the Corona Virus outbreak. 

Non-Resident Members: Frank & Betty, Vivian, Barb, Virginia  

Friends & Family:  Katherine, Myrna, Evan, Rev. Marie, Andrew, Arthur, Kalene, 
Betsy, Dennis, Rosalie and George, Rosemary, Judy & James, Al, Peter, Liam, 
Aaron, Jennifer, Julian and family, Daneen, William, Matt, Tim, Dave and Maureen 
and family, Bruce  

Hospitalized:  Nancy  

Upcoming Surgery:  Phil, Pat  

Recovering from Surgery:  Ruth, Ron, Ginny, Dan, Megan  

Care Center:  Marvin, Reva, Carol, Barbara 

May the peace of Christ be with Brett and Janet and family, in the death of Brett’s 
mother, Lynn, on November 6, 2020. 

Bereaved:  Marvin, Louisa, Barb; David and Ilene, Louise and Paul and family, Mike 
and Cheryl and family, Carolyn and Frank  

Seminarians:  Blake, Emma  

PCUSA Mission Coworkers:  Jeff & Christi Boyd in Congo, www.PCUSA.org/jeff-
and-christi-boyd; Jed & Jenny Koball in Peru, www.PCUSA.org/jed-koball 

Please contact one of the Pastors:  
 Morton Harris, mharris@firstpreshc.org or Sue Lowcock Harris, sharris@firstpreshc.org 

with the prayers and concerns that you would like to share. 

vt 

PEOPLE ON THE WAY 

Clement of Rome (d. ca 100 CE) was either second or third bishop of Rome – that 
is, Pope. Historians disagree. But they do agree that he was a former slave, who 
knew Peter. He served the church as pope from 88-99 CE, and then abdicated. We 
know little else about him, except that he wrote a letter to the church at Corinth 
– one of the oldest Christian documents outside the New Testament. In it he 
emphasized that Christ’s love means for the strong to care for the weak, the rich 
for the poor, and the wise for the slow – exercising respect for each through the 
actions of all. The letter is also a witness to the early church’s understanding of 
church government – congregations governed by presbyters (elders). His feast day 
is November 23. 

We also remember:  November 19, 1863, four and a half months after the Battle 
of Gettysburg, at the dedication of a burial ground for Union soldiers, President 
Abraham Lincoln brought brief remarks. It lasted two minutes. In it, Lincoln 
redefined the Civil War as a struggle for the principle of human equality. 
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GUIDE TO PRAYER FOR THE WEEK OF NOVEMBER 15, 2020 
(CONTINUED) 

THE ECUMENICAL PRAYER CYCLE focuses the prayers of Christians week by week, 
so that over the year all the countries of the world are prayed for.  
This week we pray for Brunei, Malaysia, Singapore.  
We pray for: 

¶ Locally determined economic development that lessens inequalities and 
protects natural resources; 

¶ Greater ethnic and religious understanding and cooperation. 
For more information about the Prayer Cycle,  

visit the website of the World Council of Churches:  www.oikoumene.org 

OUR MISSION PARTNERSHIP PRAYER CYCLE FOR 2020 
We pray for the churches and pastors of Baltimore Presbytery. 

[ Trinity Church in Baltimore City – Gregory Barrett, Pastor; 
[ Towson Church – Robert Carter, Pastor; Joel Strom, Associate Pastor 
[ Woods Church in Severna Park – Susan DeWyngaerdt, Pastor;  

 Nancy Lincoln-Reynolds and Jacob Snowden, Associate Pastors 

WORSHIP, ARTS AND MUSIC NEWS 

FLOWERS ON SUNDAYS IN NOVEMBER & DECEMBER 
There is one opening available on December 13th. There are two openings available 
on December 27th. Contact Caroline Smith, fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org, if interested 
in donating flowers. They are $35.00. 

THE TECHNICAL SERVICES MINISTRY needs YOUR help. We are actively recruiting 
in the following areas:  Audio Operator / Video Operator / Power Point Operator. 
We will offer training in the near future. For more info or to sign-up, please contact 
technicalservices@firstpreshc.org 

SUNDAY WORSHIP begins at 10:30 a.m.  
10:15 a.m. Gathering Time 
15 minutes of music, welcome and sharing as we 
gather in for livestream worship 
10:30 a.m. Worship Livestream  
on Facebook or YouTube 
Go to www.firstpreshc.org and click on links 

FACEBOOK LIVE:  EVENING PRAYER WITH THE CO-PASTORS 
Thursday nights at 9:30 pm. 
Pastor Sue invites you to gather on her deck on Thursday nights at 9:30 p.m. for a 
brief (5-10 minute) Service of Evening Prayer. Of course in this season of physical 
distance – the gathering will take place via our FPCHC Facebook page. You don’t 
have to have a Facebook account to access our page. There’s a link directly to our 
page on our website – www.firstpreshc.org - just scroll down the right-hand side, 
and you’ll find our social media links there. The BLUE F is for Facebook! Bring your 
self and maybe a candle. That’s all. Hope to see you online! 
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NEW WALL HANGINGS FOR STEWARDSHIP SEASON 
We have new paraments, a quilt for the wall and a parament for the pulpit, for the 
stewardship season, from World Communion Sunday until the beginning of 
Advent. We are technically still in ordinary time, but we have banners that reflect 
celebrate stewardship and are definitely not green. The banners, one of which has 
a cornucopia and the other which has circles to represent coins or gifts, were 
designed by Sarah and made by church members a number of years ago. The colors 
in the wall hanging and pulpit parament echo the rich golds, browns, and reds and 
the black outlines in our banners. Both the quilt and the parament were made by 
Catherine, with consultation from Sarah.  

The pattern used in the wall hanging is “Cross and Crown”, a symbol used 
throughout Christianity. When we see the intertwined cross and crown, we 
remember that Jesus’ death is not an empty death, because God raises Jesus, 
affirming and recognizing the way human life ought to be lived. From the Brief 
Statement of Faith:  “Unjustly condemned for blasphemy and sedition, Jesus was 
crucified, suffering the depth of human pain and giving his life for the sins of the 
world. God raised this Jesus from the dead, vindicating his sinless life, breaking the 
power of sin and evil, delivering us from death to life eternal.” The crown is a 
recognition, not a reward.  

 

 

 

 

 

STAFF CONTACT INFORMATION 

Morton Harris, Co-Pastor:  mharris@firstpreshc.org 
Sue Lowcock Harris, Co-Pastor:  sharris@firstpreshc.org 
Virginia Callegary, Christian Educator: vcallegary@firstpreshc.org 
Matt May, Director of Music Ministries:  mmay@firstpreshc.org 
Caroline Smith, Church Administrator:  fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org 
Pat Travers, Bookkeeper:  bookkeeper@firstpreshc.org 
Woody Collins, Church Sexton:  sexton@firstpreshc.org 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH  
Sunday School for children and youth age two through 12th grade is on Zoom for 
now. Children age two through 5th grade meet on Sundays at 9:30 a.m. 
Classes for mid- and senior high students take place on Sundays at 11:30 a.m.   
Email DCE Virginia Callegary, vcallegary@firstpreshc.org, if you would like the link 
to join any of those classes. 

ADULT EDUCATION & SPIRITUAL GROWTH 

30 Days Thankful Devotional 
In this season of thanksgiving, cultivate the spiritual 
practice of gratitude. Join with others in our 
Facebook Devotional Discussion Group to reflect 
each day in November on the multitude of 
thanksgivings in our lives.  The devotional, including 
engaging questions, will be posted daily in the 
Facebook discussion group. Questions? Email DCE 
Virginia Callegary - vcallegary@firstpreshc.org 

WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY – BIG READ CONTINUES 
Mornings, 9:30 -11:00 a.m. – OR – Evenings, 7:00 – 8:00 p.m. 
Sacred Sense:  Discovering the Wonder of God’s Word and World,  
by William P. Brown (Eerdmans, 1985) 
 November 18:  Chapter 15 – Communion Wonder, Luke 24:13-32 
Send an email to Pastor Sue, and indicate morning group or evening group, for the 
Zoom link, sharris@firstpreshc.org  All are welcome!  

CONVERSATIONS ON RACE BOOK DISCUSSION 
Sundays through November 22 at 9:30 a.m. on Zoom 
Stamped From the Beginning, Ibram X. Kendi’s award winning book. 
“Stamped” is described as a “history of how racist ideas were created, spread, and 
deeply rooted in American society.” Click here to register for this discussion class. 
Once you register an email will be sent to you with a link to join the meeting. Click 
on the words that say “Click here to join” and you will be taken to the Zoom 
meeting. 

BIBLE IN DEPTH ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL with Doyle  
Every Sunday at 9:30 am. on Zoom 
We will work our way through the prophets of the Old Testament, beginning with 
Hosea, together in an informal and interactive format. In order to receive the Zoom 
link for this ongoing class you must CLICK HERE TO REGISTER. Once you register an 
email will be sent to you with a link to join the meeting.  
Questions? Contact DCE Virginia Callegary, vcallegary@firstpreshc.org. 

ENVIRONMENTAL STUFF IS HARD 
As part of our Adult Christian Education efforts, Bill will post several recorded 
presentations addressing environmental justice, sustainability, and the numerous 
complexities and challenges facing us in effort to better care for creation. Keep an 
eye on the First Presbyterian Church YouTube Channel over the next couple of 
months. See the November 2020 issue of Tidings or the church’s website for more 
details. 
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR FELLOWSHIP 

PRESBY FELLOWSHIP/PUB 
This social group started by the Lockyers many years ago in their home continues 
to offer fellowship for First Presbyterian congregants and friends. All are welcome! 
With the pandemic, it has become a virtual gathering by Zoom, every other 
Thursday from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. The next one will be Thursday, November 26. 
To be added to the announcement email list, contact the church office, 
fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR SERVICE 

CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS AND TOTE BAGS 
While things may look and work quite a bit differently this 
year, we can still share the spirit and joy of Christmas with 
families in need throughout our community.  
Sign up is completely virtual this year by clicking on this 
link  Christmas Stockings and Tote Bags.  
There are three ways to participate:  

1) You can purchase a pre-chosen gift for a FIRN 
client and Amazon will ship directly to the 
recipient at no cost to you;  

2) you can sign up for a Salvation Army stocking;  
3) you can sign up for a Holiday tote bag for the Head Start students at 

First Presbyterian Church.  
Salvation Army stockings and Head Start tote bags will be available for pick up at 
the church starting on Saturday, November 14, in the plastic bin outside of the 
kitchen entrance.  
Deacons will be collecting the stockings and tote bags at the church on Saturdays, 
December 5 and 12 between 10:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m.  
Please contact fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org with any questions. 

W¦{¢ hb9 /!b ΧΦ t[¦{ΗΗΗ π bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ π ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ .ŀǎƪŜǘǎ 
The Deacons are asking for your help to provide 20 Thanksgiving food baskets to 
client families of Bridges to Housing Stability and 5 baskets to church community 
families. Our church will also provide Giant food cards for 25 families from the 
Foreign-born information and Referral Network ( FIRN).  You can also leave your 
donations in the “Just One Can” storage bin by the back entrance (near the mail 
box). And please don’t forget your regular JOC food donations, as hunger is an 
on-going concern for too many of our neighbors especially this year. Thank you 
on behalf of the Deacons. 

COMMUNITY ACTION COUNCIL reports the Howard County Food Bank is open and 
helping people, but because of the increased demand, they are requesting online 
monetary donations. Click here to donate to Howard County Food Bank 
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LOOKING AHEAD TO ADVENT 2020 

IT’S TIME TO START SHOPPING at the ALTERNATIVE GIFT FAIR!! 
The annual Alternative Gift Fair looks a little different this year. It is 
still one-stop shopping, but it’s virtual this year. Everything is 
explained and accessible on the church’s AGF webpage:  
http://firstpreshc.org/alternative-gift-fair/ 

SERRV – Our church has a unique link (https://www.serrv.org/?a=FirstPresAGF) to 
shop for fair trade products from SERRV’s website. Be sure to use the link because 
we earn 20% from your purchases, a fundraiser for the Guatemala Program. You 
will shop and check out like a regular website, and items will be shipped directly to 
your door. You can use the SERRV link anytime between now and December 13.  

ALTERNATIVE GIFTS – We have a roundup of local, national, and international 
charities on the webpage. There are links for you to donate directly to the 
organizations, or we can help you make donations.   

CHILDREN’S CORNER – Kids will be shopping via FaceTime or Google Duo this 
year. Go to the webpage to sign up for a time slot. Gifts will be chosen by the 
shopper, wrapped for your child by volunteers, and available for pickup at the 
church later. Children’s Corner items are all handmade fair-trade gifts and cost  
$1-$12, they are a great option for cash-strapped teens and college students too. 

Questions?  Send an email to agf@firstpreshc.org 

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT 2020  
This year the story of the birth of Jesus will be told through pictures of the children 
of the church. All of the pictures will be taken by families at home so  
we can keep everyone as safe as possible. If you are interested in having your 
children or grandchildren participate please email Virginia Callegary, 
vcallegary@firstpreshc.org  

ADVENT WREATH TEAMS for 2020 
Pastor Sue is looking for family units or people in a Covid bubble to come to the 
Sanctuary at a pre-scheduled time to record the reading of the liturgy for the 
Advent candles. We plan to record all four weeks of candle lighting NEXT Sunday 
afternoon November 22. If you’d like to be part of the Advent Wreath team this 
year, please be in touch with Pastor Sue, sharris@firstpreshc.org.  

POINSETTIA ORDERS 
Please order a poinsettia to help beautify our sanctuary this 
Christmas season. The cost is $12.00 per plant.  
Deadline for orders is Sunday, December 6. 
Click here to order poinsettias. 
Poinsettias can be picked up at the church: 

¶ after the 8:00 p.m. livestream Christmas Eve worship 
service 

¶ after the 11:00 p.m. in-person outdoor Christmas Eve Service 

¶ after the 10:30 a.m. livestream worship on Sunday, December 27 
OR – leave your poinsettia to be delivered by the Deacons. 

For more information or questions, contact Church Administrator,  
Caroline Smith, fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org 

ADVENT STUDY BOOK 
Wednesdays, December 2,9,16,23 – 9:30 a.m. or 7:00 p.m. via Zoom 
The Light of the World; A Beginner's Guide to Advent, by Amy-Jill Levine 
Book is available from Amazon and Kindle 
Contact Pastor Sue, sharris@firstpreshc.org for the Zoom link. 
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ANNUAL RESPONSE PROGRAM 

ANNUAL RESPONSE PROGRAM PLEDGE STATUS: 
November 8, 2020 
Amount pledged to date $418,541 
Number of pledges  71 
Thank you to those who have responded! 

OUR MONEY STORY:  OUR ONE STORY IN 2021 
Every Fall, we turn our attention as a congregation to raising commitments from 
all the members and friends of First Presbyterian Church to fund the mission and 
ministry of our congregation in 2021. Salaries. Utilities. Resources and materials. 
Mission. Your gift to the church’s Mission and Ministry Fund is essential. Your 
commitment enables everyone to count on having the resources to be the creative, 
faithful, innovative church we know we are and can be in 2021.  

For the last month Morton and Sue have invited you to reflect on a theme of the 
week, as we remember, release, reimagine and restore the way we think about 
money – which we hope will give us some insight into how we think about 
ourselves and our world. And you have received some journal pages in your email 
to prompt you to remember, release, reimagine and restore your story. You can 
also find a link on the website where you can pick up materials.  

So it’s time to turn in your 2021 Commitment Form. Thank you to everyone who 
has sent a commitment. The 2021 Commitment Form is a fillable PDF form. Here’s 
how to use it to send the church you estimate of giving for the coming year: 

¶ Open the form.  

¶ Save it on your desktop.  
(You might use “Save As” and give it a new name. For example, Morton 
and Sue might use “Harris 2021 Commitment”) 

¶ Fill it out, and save it again.  

¶ Then send that form to 2021commitment@firstpreshc.org.  

¶ If you are having trouble doing this, or just prefer to handle hard copy, 
you can print the form, fill it in, and either mail it to the church or come 
by and drop it in the letter drop in the Bell Tower door. 

Together, we want to write the one story that God is yearning for us to realize. 
Because even in the midst of a pandemic, when we aren’t able to safely gather as 
a community for worship, service and sharing, God has work for us to do! 

Thank you for your commitment to the 2021 Mission and Ministry Fund of First 
Presbyterian Church of Howard County. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:2021commitment@firstpreshc.org


STEWARDSHIP INFORMATION 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED GIVING TO THE CHURCH 
Since we can’t pass the offering plate as usual, many people have asked about 
other ways to make their contributions and pledges. Here are some ways we 
can continue to give: 

1. PayPal – You could contribute immediately online through PayPal. This 
works even if you do not have a PayPal account. There is a button on the 
church website. When you click the button, it will take you to a page that 
clearly says “First Presbyterian Church of Howard County:  General Giving.” 

2. Automatic payments through your regular bank account -- if your bank 
provides an automatic payment service, you could set it up to send a 
contribution to the church as a payment.  

3. U. S. Mail – This way still works! You could mail checks to First Presbyterian 
Church, 9325 Presbyterian Church, Columbia, MD 21045. Checks are 
delivered to a strong, locked mailbox on the church premises. 

4. Automatic bank drafts by completing the church’s Electronic Giving Form 
– you could fill out and return an Electronic Giving Form (available on the 
church website). Mail or bring the completed form to the church office. This 
form gives permission for a bank draft on the account you specify, in the 
amount and frequency that you specify. www.firstpreshc.org/electronic-
giving-form-fpchc/ 

We are exploring other ways of contributing that will be safe, easy and 
convenient. Those will be included on this list as they become operational. 
Thank you for all the ways you support the Church! 

PER CAPITA FOR 2020 is $36.00. The “Per Capita” is each church member’s 
share of the expenses of the larger church – the Presbytery, the Synod and 
General Assembly of the PCUSA. Our congregation is required to pay this 
amount for each member of the church. Have you paid your per capita?  
Thank you to those 92 people who have paid already! 

 

OUR FINANCIAL RESOURCES DOING GOD’S WORK 
Actual Income as of November 12, 2020  $640,605.48 
Actual Expenses as of November 12, 2020  645,222.17 
Total  ($4,616.69) 

It takes an average of $2,238.90 to fund the daily budgeted operation and mission  
of the church. The total surplus/deficit shown above is (2) days ahead/(behind). 
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CORONAVIRUS AND THE CHURCH 

Please be safe! Share the Peace, Spread the Word, but not the virus.  

LOVE YOUR NEIGHBOR! 
V Wear a face mask when out and about 
V Practice social distancing – keep 6 feet apart 
V Wash your hands for 20 seconds with soap and water 
V Use hand sanitizer 
V Stay home IF: 

ü you don’t feel well 
ü you have been in contact with someone who has Covid-19 
ü  you have tested positive for Covid-19 in the past two weeks 

V Get a flu shot 

COVID-19 TEAM – Interested in assisting people with getting groceries, medicines, 
etc. as needed? Contact Pastor Sue, sharris@firstpreshc.org 

CHURCH BUILDING UPDATE 
Due to the coronavirus pandemic the Church Staff is working from home.  
The Church Office is accessible to church members between 11:00 a.m. and  
2:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, when a staff member is in the building. If you 
want to come into the building advance notice is preferred, please contact Church 
Administrator, Caroline Smith, fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org, to make arrangements. 
If that is not possible, please call the church office, 410-730-3545, so the staff 
member knows you are coming and can let you in upon your arrival. Face masks 
must be worn when you enter the building or are on the church grounds, and 
please practice social distancing. The Church Office and Building are still closed 
to the public and the doors are locked. The building will continue to be closed to 
Outside User Groups and large church groups through Sunday, January 31, 2021, 
at least. We are striving to follow all state and local orders for the health of our 
community, as well as using our own judgment about our ability to maintain 
cleanliness and safety of the building. We will of course keep you updated as we 
know more or as changes develop. Thank you for helping to control the spread of 
the virus and please keep our Church Staff safe and healthy! Contact us if you need 
us, we’re here for you. Keep washing your hands! Stay healthy!  

FACE MASKS ARE MANDATORY IN MARYLAND… 
And mandatory in the church building or when meeting outside on the church 
grounds. Bring Your Own Mask! If you need a face mask, please contact Woody 
Collins, sexton@firstpreshc.org. If you would like to make face masks go to 
http://www.firstpreshc.org/face-masks/ for info.  

FEED HOWARD COUNTY RECEIVES A GRANT! 
Feed Howard County is looking for volunteers as we ramp up our efforts during the 
remainder of 2020 and beyond. Please email us at feedhowardcounty@gmail.com 
to see how you can help out. 
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GENERAL INFORMATION 

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME! 
We know there are quite a few of our worshipping community who want to 
become formal members of First Church. We were about to have a New Member 
Orientation when Covid-19 pushed us online. We were waiting to see if in-person 
worship would return in the fall. Since it will not – we want to give each of you the 
opportunity to formalize your membership before the end of the calendar year. 
So, if you have been a guest – for a few months or a few years – know that you are 
a welcome guest, and we would like to add you as a member! 
Please be in touch with either Pastor Morton, mharris@firstpreshc.org or Pastor 
Sue, sharris@firstpreshc.org and we will arrange a good time for us to meet via 
Zoom, so we can get to know each other better! We look forward to welcoming 
you as a formal member of the congregation.  

NEWS FROM THE CHURCH OFFICE: 

¶ All Bulletin Announcements for Sundays, November 22 and 29 are due by 
noon TOMORROW Monday, November 16. Bulletins for Sundays, November 
22 & 29 will be printed on Friday, November 20.  

¶ The Church Office and Building will be closed on Thursday, Friday, & 
Saturday, November 26, 27 & 28 for the Thanksgiving Holiday. Thanks for 
your help and for planning ahead! 

KEEP CONNECTED WITH YOUR CHURCH 
Our way of communicating with everyone now is via emails – Friday email, Tidings, 
Annual Response Program, etc. Are you receiving emails from First Presbyterian 
Church of Howard County? If not, please send your email address to our Church 
Administrator, fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org so you can get all the news. At the same 
time please send in your current address, phone numbers and birthdays for your 
family members. We want everyone involved!! 
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WEEKLY CALENDAR 
Sunday Morning Schedule 

10:15 a.m. Gathering Time 
10:30 a.m. Worship – Livestream 

FACEBOOK AND YOU TUBE LINKS CAN BE FOUND ON THE WEBSITE 
www.firstpreshc.org 

THE CHURCH OFFICE AND BUILDING ARE CLOSED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

CHURCH STAFF CAN BE REACHED VIA EMAIL, SEE LISTING IN FIRST DAY 

CHURCH OFFICE OPEN TO CHURCH MEMBERS  
MONDAY-FRIDAY, 11:00 A.M. – 2:00 P.M. BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 

Sunday, November 15th 

THIRTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
MINUTE FOR MISSION – ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING 
 9:30 a.m. Sunday School for children and adults via Zoom 
  Conversations on Race Book Discussion via Zoom 
 10:15 a.m. Gathering Time 
 10:30 a.m. Worship – Livestream 
 11:30 a.m. Sunday School for youth via Zoom 
 4:00 p.m. Circles of Care Meeting via Zoom 
 7:00 p.m. Ruth Circle Check-in via Zoom 

Monday, November 16th 

BULLETIN ARTICLES DUE FOR SUNDAYS, NOVEMBER 22 & 29 

Tuesday, November 17th 
 10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting via Zoom 
 7:00 p.m. Deacons Meeting via Zoom 
  Session Meeting via Zoom 

Wednesday, November 18th 

 9:30 a.m. Wednesday Morning Bible Study via Zoom 
 1:00 p.m. Knitting Ministry 
 7:00 p.m. Evening Big Read via Zoom 

Thursday, November 19th 
 9:30 p.m. Facebook Live:  Evening Prayer with Pastors 

Friday, November 20th 

FRIDAY EMAIL WITH SUNDAY BULLETIN SENT OUT 

Saturday, November 21st 
 9:00 a.m. Cable Pull 

Sunday, November 22nd 

REALM OF CHRIST 
ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING OFFERING 

MINUTE FOR MISSION – ALTERNATIVE GIFT FAIR 
 9:30 a.m. Sunday School for children and adults via Zoom 
  Conversations on Race Book Discussion via Zoom 
 10:15 a.m. Gathering Time 
 10:30 a.m. Worship – Livestream 
 11:30 a.m. Sunday School for youth via Zoom 
 6:30 p.m. Ruth Circle Meeting via Zoom 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Church Office and Building are currently closed due to the coronavirus pandemic.  
Please contact the Church Administrator, fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org if you need access to the church building. 

For more events throughout the week at First Presbyterian Church, please check our website at 
www.firstpreshc.org for the weekly issue of First Day or the current issue of Tidings. 

A Weekly Email is sent every Friday, if you would like to receive it please contact the church office. 

To submit news or events for the weekly bulletin First Day! please email to:  fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org  
by Wednesday at 9:00 a.m. To submit articles for Tidings, our monthly newsletter, please send articles by email 
to:  fpcadmin@firstpreshc.org by Thursday, December 10, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. for the January 2021 Issue #1. 
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